
 

 

 

 
 

A Stronger UN: The Elders hold high-level talks in Liechtenstein 
 

7 September 2015 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Vaduz - The Elders met in Liechtenstein on 5-6 September at the invitation of Foreign Minister 
Aurelia Frick to discuss proposals on strengthening the United Nations in its 70th anniversary 
year to ensure it remains “fit for purpose”. 
  
Gro Harlem Brundtland, Deputy Chair of The Elders, led the delegation together with Lakhdar 
Brahimi and Martti Ahtisaari, and held wide-ranging discussions with ministers from 
Liechtenstein and other UN states, including several UN Permanent Representatives and former 
officials. 
  
The discussions follow the launch of The Elders’ “Stronger UN” initiative at the Munich Security 
Conference in February 2015, which calls for four fundamental changes to the way the 
organisation operates: enlargement of the UN Security Council, a new agreement on UNSC veto 
restraint to prevent mass atrocities, a transparent and accountable mechanism to elect the new 
UN Secretary-General, and greater involvement of civil society in UN processes and decision-
making. 
  
Gro Harlem Brundtland, Deputy Chair of The Elders, said: 
  
“We have held excellent and substantial discussions on all aspects of strengthening the UN with 
a distinguished and diverse group of experts. The constructive ideas raised and debated should 
prompt further informed debate at the UN General Assembly later this month.” 
  
“We are particularly grateful to Liechtenstein for hosting this event, and for its commitment to 
UN reform as a member of the Accountability, Coherence and Transparency Group (ACT) and its 
wider foreign policy priorities.” 
  
“The UN is a vital part of our global security and governance infrastructure but it has to change 
– its present arrangements are neither normal nor reasonable. We hope that discussions such as 
these will generate sufficient political momentum that the key players within the UN system will 
view The Elders’ initiative for formal consideration.” 
  
The Elders will discuss their proposals further in New York at the upcoming UN summit on the 
Sustainable Development Goals and the General Assembly. 

http://theelders.org/gro-harlem-brundtland
http://theelders.org/lakhdar-brahimi
http://theelders.org/lakhdar-brahimi
http://theelders.org/martti-ahtisaari
http://theelders.org/un-fit-purpose
http://theelders.org/gro-harlem-brundtland


 

 
 
Media enquiries 
 
William French, Head of International Media, The Elders 
Email: media@theElders.org – T +44 7795 693903 
 
Sign up to receive The Elders' press releases. 

 
 
About The Elders 
The Elders are independent leaders using their collective experience and influence for peace, 
justice and human rights worldwide. The group was founded by Nelson Mandela in 2007. 
 
The Elders are Martti Ahtisaari, Kofi Annan (Chair), Ela Bhatt, Lakhdar Brahimi, Gro Harlem 
Brundtland (Deputy Chair), Fernando Henrique Cardoso, Jimmy Carter, Hina Jilani, Graça 
Machel, Mary Robinson and Ernesto Zedillo.  
  
Desmond Tutu is an honorary Elder. 

 
 
Find out more 
For biographies of the Elders, blogs, photos, videos and more information about their work 
please go to www.theElders.org. 
 
Follow The Elders on Twitter, Facebook, Flickr and YouTube. 
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